
Head Teacher’s Message 
 
This newsletter will be reaching you on the last day of term.  
 
 A lot has happened in our lives, both amazing and awful in the last two 
weeks.  All of these events and the responses of all of you in the wider 
school community symbolises why Willow Dene is the school it is.  The 
thread of love, care and respect that has flowed across all of the events 
of the past few weeks has surrounded us all and encouraged us to keep 
doing the absolute best we can for all our children.  
 
The sad death of JJ this weekend has meant that we are finishing the 
term on a very sad note. As a young man who touched a lot of people 
during his time with us. His loss has had a huge impact on the school 
community. His love of all living things, care for the environment and 
passion for growing made us all better people.   
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Head Teacher’s Message Continued. 

 
 

Last Friday, we started our 30 acts of 
kindness for Ramadan. We have far 
exceeded our target number as the 
school has been filled with kind acts. This 
newsletter contains just a few. 

   
 
On Wednesday last week, 
many of our talented staff 
were involved in 
delivering our ‘Discovery 
Power Day’ to the 
children.  Across the 
school children 
experienced learning related to time (History) and 
place (Geography). From visiting the stone age and 
building Stone Henge, experiencing an artic sensory 
story to archaeology for beginners. Children were able 
to experience artifacts and explore.   
 
 

On Wednesday 
evening, we held 
our pamper 
evening for 
Teenage 
Siblings, which 
again was 
supported by 
our staff team 

who delivered a whole range of activities. Activities 
such as manicures, foot spas, baking and older siblings 
a chance to get to know each other and to get to know 
us. During the session new relationships developed 
and we had a chance to talk about what sort of other 
activities we could do together. This has made us very 
conscious that we could do more with this group of 
brothers and sisters that would help.   
 

 
On Thursday, our 
eagerly awaited 
Spring Fling took 
place. The halls 
were full of 
children, staff and 
families enjoying 
the live band, the 
stalls selling 
children’s wares and the games. We made in excess of 
£900 in support of Friends of Willow Dene. Moreover, 
we enjoyed celebrating and being together.   
  

This week we have had the privilege of watching our 
Shakespeare for school’s cast performing Midsummer 
Night's Dream.  On Monday this performance was to 
say goodbye to Tracey Russell, Assistant Director of 
Children's Services of Greenwich. Tracey is retiring but 
over the years has been a tremendous supporter of 
Willow Dene and will be greatly missed. Tracey very 
much enjoyed the performance.  
 
On Tuesday evening, we were at the Albany Theatre in 
Deptford watching the Shakespeare cast performing in 
the festival itself. We were incredibly proud of our 
children who were confident, creative and 
entertaining. We were all clapping and cheering along 
with the rest of the audience at the end.   
 

 
On Tuesday morning, we met with our Year 11 parents 
along with the local authority to share the amazing 
news that we are nearly successfully through our 6th 
form process and that we are planning to name Willow 
Dene for all Year 11 rather than a reduce number of 
children. Safe to say that everyone at the meeting left 
happy.   
 
 

 
On Thursday morning we started the day with a 
cooked breakfast provided and tended to by our lovely 
leadership team who had their opportunity to show off 
their cooking skills. Events like these bring us all 
together and are a great opportunity to say thank you 
for everyone’s hard work.   
  
 
We wish you a happy and safe spring holiday. We will 
see you in 2 weeks on the Monday 17th April 2023 
ready to go again.  

 

Rachel 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Our Pre-Loved 

Clothes Shop             

is 

             NOW OPEN!! 
 
We are determined to reduce fabric waste and the 
impact it has on the environment so have launched 
our Pre-Loved Clothes Shop! 
 
We have lots of fantastic items for you to choose 
from, all in return for a small donation to our FOWD 
charity. Look out for our shop at Parent Coffee 
morning and events, and please do ask to see the 
items when you next visit school.  

 
We already have some 
very happy customers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friends of Willow Dene would like 

to thank everyone who supported 

our Spring Fling event by attending 

or donating. 

We managed to raise £922.65 which was just fantastic. 

 

 

Emergency Half Term Information 

The stickers in your child’s home school contact book 

are there in case you need any advice or help during 

the holiday. You can call or text and leave a message 

and a senior leader will get back to you. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

End of Term:  

Friday 31st March 2023  

 

Summer Term begins: 

Monday 17th April 2023 

 

Bank holidays 

Monday 1st May 2023 

Monday 8th May 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
We have been 
posting Tweets 
about Willow 

Dene since 2014. Posting all about our children, our 
news and the exciting things that we get up to in school. 
Please follow us @WillowDeneSch.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GREENFINCH CLASS 

Greenfinch class have had a busy 

term with lots of exciting 

learning, events and activities 

happening! One of many events 

included a visit from the National 

Maritime Museum at the start of 

this half term, who reminded us 

of our visit to their museum 

earlier in the year. They 

supported us to create some 

artwork which they will be 

displaying around the museum.  

We enjoyed this so much that we incorporated 

the theme of seascapes into our art lessons, 

where we applied the techniques of artist Frank 

Bowling to create some beautiful seascapes and 

sea monsters too! We layered different artistic 

techniques on top of our artwork each week, just 

like Frank Bowling does when creating his 

masterpieces. If you get the chance, pop by the 

National Maritime Museum, or our classroom, to 

see our artwork on display!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


